
CPI Increased by 8.5% over the last 12 months ending August 2022.

We believe that presenting a budget below CPI would be a risk to the community, 
creating a potential overspend in 2023 which would impact reserves.  

Given inflationary pressures, outside of our control,  a well funded reserve fund is 
vital for the community's future. 

In its October Session, the RVRMA Board asked for an additional $5 increase in 
monthly Reserve dues, bringing the YOY increase to $10.  We also received 
information from Black Hills Energy concerning the estimated cost of Natural Gas in 
2023, causing management to recommend an additional $1 in dues to cover that 
anticipated expenditure. 

The Board approved a version of the budget reflective of the above increases during 
the recent November session. 



We are currently projecting a surplus for YE 2022, representing less 
than a 1% variance from the budgeted $0 year end finish.  This total is 
based upon a detailed forecast for the last financial quarter of 2022. 

We faced some challenges in 2022 with rising inflationary pressures.  
As an example, the price for natural gas far exceeded budgeted 
predictions.  We offset these factors through thoughtful cost savings 
throughout the year.

We exceeded budgeted revenues, given the tremendous amount of 
construction coming through the DRC in 2022.  These revenues have 
a cost, as our DRC meets regularly to review all phases of the 
construction process.  

That said, we managed to bring a large proportion of that extra 
income to the bottom line.  



We are proud of what we accomplished in 2022, and we believe that those 
accomplishments are worth holding on to. 

We saw a tremendous amount of change.  Much of our Management team 
transitioned and Ashley Lynch was brought on board.  Travis, James, Ali and Jessica 
further add to what is a very strong leadership team at RVR.

This team brought results, driving a customer focused culture, which can be felt from 
the Ranch House, to the irrigation and maintenance crews.  All of this with financial 
acumen to boot.    

On the heals of Covid-19, we welcomed the community back to the Ranch House 
with events and festivities.  If you have not participated, come on by.  RVR loves 
community– we believe that this sort of engagement is what makes RVR a place 
where people love to live!  

As we crafted the 2023 budget, our methodology was to build upon the 2022 YE 
forecasted actual.  There are adjustments for inflation where appropriate. 





Note: Irrigation assessments have 
not been altered since 2017.  We 
did raise these fees nominally for 
all residents.
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